



# NOSO Board Meeting Minutes

**Tuesday, March 20, 2012**

**In attendance:**

<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	President Miguel Cora	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Vice President John Cannon		Treasurer Beth Hayes	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Secretary Tammi Graf
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Director of In-House Mike Rollins		Boys Travel John Loftus	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Girls' Travel Laura Ostrander Cindy Salazar		Director of Public Relations Lisa Murphy Ken Janosek
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Director of Schedules & Referees Pete Meckes		Director of Tournaments John Loftus	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Registrar Bill Nadeau		Director of Fields Open

Meeting was brought to order by Miguel Cora at 8:15pm.

**Closed Action Items from November meeting:**

**Open Action Items:**

- John Cannon is to stop by St. Clarence to pay last year's fees and request the Pavilion for November 17, 2012 for NOSO Night at the Races.

**Announcements:**

- NOSO Spring Registration is open. Will have walk-in registration March 24 & 31 from 9:00 a.,, to 11:00 am at North Olmsted Recreation Center (N.O.R.C.)

**Important Dates:**

- Referee meeting April 7, 2012 @ 9:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. @ North Olmsted Library.
- In-house Coaches training/meeting April 13, 2012 @ 7:30 p.m. at N.O.R.C.
- 'Ready the fields', Sunday, April 1, 2012 @ noon. Pizza and drinks will be provided to those that help.

**Decisions:**

**2012 Schedule of Events**

**Dates**


**2012 Newsletter Schedule**

**Notional**

--	--



# NOSO Board Meeting Minutes

Important Websites:

NOSO: [www.nososoccer.org](http://www.nososoccer.org); Ohio North: [www.oysan.org](http://www.oysan.org)

## **Miguel Cora, President:**

- Asks Laura to keep on John Cannon's back to pay St. Clarence and reserve space for 2012 NOSO Night at the Races.
- Needs to open an account at Frontline for Referee jerseys.
- Has started working on fields. Plotting out fields and lining fields.
- There are still water issues on the fields that N.O.R.C. needs to address.
- No practice at Barton Bradley until after April 1, 2012.
- Reports that John Loftus was working on the Boys Travel brackets. There is an 'A' team for all age groups except U9 )'B' division.

## **John Cannon, Vice President:**

- Meeting with N.O.R.C. director and the North Olmsted Assistant Law Director on Thursday, March 22, 2012 to discuss the licensing agreement for Barton Bradley fields.
- On the agenda:
  - o Asking N.O.R.C. to split costs of all up keep.
  - o Asking to see N.O.R.C. maintenance plan.
- Has given a down payment and has a signed contract for D.J. for NOSO Night at the Races.

## **Beth Hayes, Treasurer:**

- Sent via e-mail

## **Tammi Graf, Secretary:**

- No report

## **Ken Janosek, Director of Public Relations NOSO cup:**

No Report

## **Lisa Murphy, Director of Public Relations:**

- No Report

## **John Loftus, NOSO Cup:**

- No Report

## **Open, Director of Fields:**



# NOSO Board Meeting Minutes

- No Report

## **Bill Nadeau, Registrar:**

- "Rockin" In-house registration.
- Looking forward to the next two walk-in registrations.
- Putting up flyers and signs around North Olmsted.
- Looking for help with walk-in registration and reading the fields.

## **John Loftus, Boys Travel Director:**

- No Report

## **Laura Ostrander and Cindy Salazar, Girls Travel Director:**

- Finalizing Girls travel soccer schedule. Must have final changes by Wednesday, March 21, 2012
- Meeting to review final schedule is March 26, 2012
- Laura wants to know who's responsibility it is to reschedule any canceled games. Miguel informs Laura that she must contact the NOSO team as well as the opponent's team. Laura and both coaches should coordinate with Pete Meckes for rescheduling.
- NOSO was the only team to make changes at the NOGSL meeting.
- Needs to get uniform requests to Miguel a.s.a.p.
- Reminded coaches about registration fees when she sent out the preliminary schedules. An additional reminder will be sent with final schedules.
- Asks if NOSO teams are automatically registered for the NOSO Cup. Miguel answers that hard copy registration should be forwarded to Tom or John L.
- Laura will forward information regarding the NOSO Cup to NOGSL.

## **Pete Meckes, Director of Referees & Schedules:**

- Request 10 adult large "Referee" jerseys and 10 whistles.
- Reports that there still are a large number of referees that have not re-registered.
- Still working on the final In-house schedule. Will send to Miguel for review.
- Will get list of assigners and referees from Ohio North and will try to recruit new referees.

## **Mike Rollins, Director of In-house Coaches:**

- Has 17 people who have volunteered to be In-house coaches. Most of them would prefer to be an assistant.
- Still looking for additional coaches.
- Asks about the condition of the fields, nets and goals at Butternut.



# NOSO Board Meeting Minutes

## **Tom and Gail Hatfield,:**

Presented applications to the Board for NOSO Scholarship. \$750.00 will be rewarded to (1) girl and (1) boy applicant. Board is reviewing and will vote at the April meeting.

Will have NOSO camp again this year. Has asked that Mr. Marsh train new coaches and possibly take over NOSO camp.

There are some teams from New York that are registered for NOSO Cup.

Needs all NOSO Cup applications that are mailed to the P.O. Box get to Tom, Ken or John Loftus.

Motion to adjourn John, 2<sup>nd</sup> Mike Rollins

With no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 9:39 pm.